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Special Neighbors 
Gathering: 
Tues., April 24th @ 5:30pm
Before our Annual Membership 
Meeting at 5:30pm on April 
24th, Hello Neighbors Social 
Committee invites you to gather 
with friends and neighbors for light 
refreshments, coffee and tea in the 
KCCA Clubhouse Lounge. This is 
an important evening in the life of 
our community so we hope each 
of you will begin it by relaxing over 
snacks and gentle conversation.

Administrator’s Column
Submitted by Ronnda Zezula 

See Page 2 for New Window Hours!

Welcome to Spring, everyone! 
First, a quick thank you to our two 
Community volunteers who are working 
hard to help set up member events. 
‘Thank You!’ They may reach their limit 
soon, so if any other members are 
able to add their names to the list of 
potential volunteers please let us know. 
We would be giving out your name 
and phone number (and/or email) to 
members who request help with setting 
up and/or taking down their events.

Speaking of Spring, many of your 
projects are starting-up and LARC 
requests are pouring in. Please know 
our process starts with a LARC 
volunteer, and right now there aren’t 

many of them, so approvals will 
definitely not be next day. We ask 
that you please plan as far ahead as 
possible to allow our LARC volunteers 
to spend the time they need on 
assessing projects 
before approval. The 
office will call to 
notify members 
of approval (or 
steps needed 
to move forward), 
and we will also 
mail a copy of the approved 
form - or hold it for pick up.

Speaking of LARC, there is a defined 
process for resolving complaints as 
well. It may take time before results are 
seen. When a complaint is submitted, 
that requires a LARC member to speak 
with the member being complained 

against, a timeline begins that the 
office must follow. We are unable 
to give details beyond updates on 
where we are in the timeline, if asked. 
Other information often asked about 
is personal in nature and not the kind 
of information we give out about any 

of our members. While 
we empathize with how 

people who have 
complained feel, 
please know 
that we also 
must respect 

member privacy.

Finally, please take a minute to 
update your membership information 
and add your email address to our 
growing list. We are also taking this 
opportunity to update our own records 
(and the 2019 Directory). Use the “Info 
Update” link on our home page, under 
Announcements, at www.mykcca.com. 

Electing New Members To 
The KCCA Board Of Directors
Submitted by the  
KCCA Board Nomination Committee

The terms of two current 
members of the Board of Directors 
will expire at the end of May 2018. 
The nominating committee has 
nominated the following KCCA 
members to run for three year terms: 

 
• Jim Trees, Retired Property 

Damage Appraiser
• Rob Cavasher, Licensed 

Clinical Psychologist
• Helen Harper, Property Management

• Steve Garner, Retired Educator

• Katherine Griffith, member of 
Budget Committee, City of King City

Residents not nominated are 
encouraged to also be candidates 
for a Board position.  They can do so 

by picking up a packet in the KCCA 
office. The packet includes a Petition 
requiring signatures of 25 residents, 
Duties and Responsibilities of a Board 
Director, Campaign Regulations and 
important dates for candidates. 

Applications for all candidates, 
including petitions with 25 signatures if 
applicable, are due in the KCCA office 
on April 12, 2018.  The two candidates 
who receive the most votes in the May 
election will serve three-year terms.

All candidates are asked to submit 
a photo and biography, including 
experience and skills relevant to 
Board membership, to the KCCA 
office by April 13 for the May 
Newsletter. Candidates are invited 
to speak to members at the Annual 
Membership Meeting on April 24.  
The election will close on May 22.
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Just a 
Reminder

from KCCA  Board Members

Coffee with a 
KCCA Board 
Director 

On the 
first 
Thursday 
of every 
month 
at 9:00 a.m., 
a KCCA Board Director will 
attend the Coffee Time in 
the Clubhouse Lounge. All 
residents are encouraged 
to join the coffee hour and 
ask questions or discuss 
any issues they may have.

KCCA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2018

Terry Pittsley – President 
terrypittsley@yahoo.com 

Valerie Schuyler – Vice President/
Secretary  
valeries4044@msn.com

Diana Platika – Treasurer 
platika@aol.com 

Paul Downing – House Committee 
and LAR Committee Head 
503-598-3961

Blair Wyatt – Director 
bjwkingcity@aol.com

Joe Wilson – Director

Marty Williams - Director 
martykcca@gmail.com

 

The KCCA Board of Directors and each of the KCCA committees meet 
monthly in one of the KCCA facilities.

Board Meeting ............................... 2nd Tues ............... 6:30 p.m. 
Board Meeting ................................4th Tues ................ 6:30 p.m. 
PCC - Board Meeting ....................Every Fri. ................8:00 a.m. 
Finance Meeting ............................................................on hiatus 
Greens Committee .........................1st Thur ................ 1:00 p.m. 
Landscape Committee ...................1st Mon ...............10:00 a.m. 
House Committee ..........................................................on hiatus

KCCA CONTACT INFORMATION

Ronnda Zezula, Administrator ........................administrator@mykcca.com 

Clubhouse Office Window .......................................................503-639-6565

Regular Hours: Monday-Friday: 11:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.  
 Closed for lunch from  1:00 – 2:00 p.m.

Address:  .................................. 15245 SW 116th Ave., King City, OR 97224

Pro Shop, open dawn to dusk .................................................503-639-7986 
15355 SW Royalty Parkway

Crown Center - 16880 SW 126th Ave. .................................... 503-639-0084 
KCCA’s Website:  www.mykcca.com

ABOUT THE KCCA NEWSLETTER

Publisher/Advertising ............................................Tigard Life 503-692-9215

The King City Civic Association Newsletter is published monthly and 
provided on a non-subscription basis to all members of the KCCA. 

In 2018, articles for the next month’s KCCA newsletters are 
due to admin.assist@mykcca.com no later than:  

Friday, April 13 • Monday, May 14 • Thursday, June 14
Friday, July 13 • Tuesday, August 14 • Friday, September 14

Friday, October 12 • Wednesday, November 14 • Friday, December 14

For advertising information, please contact Mike Antonelli:

TIGARD LIFE • phone 503-692-9215 • Email: mike@tigardlife.com 
PO Box 23562 • Tigard, OR 97281

HELP WANTED
The KCCA Pool Fundraising 
Committee is seeking a 

handy person to construct 
PVC storage containers for 

pool equipment storage. 
Materials will be provided. 
Contact Valerie Schuyler at 
valeries4044@msn.com.
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Spotlight EMPLOYEE
Congratulations to Al Veith, our 

spotlighted Staff Member for April. 
Al is a familiar face at the Pro Shop, 
whether he is playing 
golf or working 
behind the counter. 
His quick wit and 
congenial personality 
have endeared 
him to us all.

Little known about 
Al is that he is the 
third generation of 
printers in his family; 
starting with his 
grandfather, then his 
dad, and then Al. 
His parents ran the 
weekly newspaper in Langsburg, 
Michigan when he was growing up 
and that instilled in him a desire to 
follow in a career of commercial 
printing. Al retired in September 
2016 from the printing business.

During his spare time, Al enjoys 
camping, traveling, rock climbing, 
and of course golf. He belongs to 

the King City Men’s 
Golf Club and the 
Poker Club. In the 
past, he has coached 
baseball, soccer, 
and basketball. Al 
has been married 
to his wife, Janelle, 
for 38 years.  They 
have two sons, 
Zander and Logan. 
Logan recently 
married in 2017.

Al started working 
in the Pro Shop 

during the summer of 2016. He 
has been a great help with many 
of the changes since then. When 
you are out, stop in and say 
‘hi’ to Al, and thank him for his 
dedication to our golf course!

Al Veith

Former KCCA 
Resident Gary 
Shervey Passes

Gary 
Shervey 
passed 
away 
at his 
home on 
February 
3, 2018 
from brain 
cancer. 
He grew 
up in the 
Portland 
area and 
became a Navy submariner before 
entering into a career with various 
telephone companies in Portland 
and Los Angeles. After retiring, 
he moved back to Oregon and 
was a King City Civic Association 
resident for years. Contributions 
can be made to the American 
Cancer Society in Gary’s name. 
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Living Here, Working Here 
and Loving King City

Remember…
Of all the decisions you will face 

when buying or selling a home, there 
is none more important than the 

person you choose to represent you.

ELAINE SIMMS • 503-709-8187
11725 SW Queen Elizabeth Ste. A

King City, OR 97224 • KenMillerAssociates.com

PENDING SALE IN 4 DAYS! 13075 SW Carmel  St.

Getting to Know Your Aquatic Center – Part 3

Submitted by Sandi Fuhrman 

We’re on track to finish this project 
under the $2 million mark from our 2016 
Reserve Study, including the Crown 
Center renovations. From determining 
a pool’s size to addressing its lighting 
needs, pool design is complicated and 
has many important factors to consider.  
Factors such as ambiance, types of 
activities, ambulatory/assistance issues 
and use of a spa and lap pool for therapy 
and rehabilitation all must be taken 
into account in the facility’s design.

Providing a free resident facility that 

accommodates aquatic 
exercise, lap swimming, 
lap walking, and open 
swimming that fits the 
needs of a 55+ age 
community is paramount 
to ensure its’ success.

Upon entering the 
pool room from the 
dressing rooms, you 
will see the original pool 
is 25’ x 50’ and has a 
depth range of 3’ to 5’ 

& 5’ to 3’ and contains 34,200 gallons 
of water.  The pool was resurfaced, 
new coving and blue tile added and 
retrofitted on one end to meet current 
code.  The pool includes multiple 
entrance options including steps which 
are deeper, more gradual and have 
double hand rails for easier access.  

Beyond the original pool you will find 
the 2-lane lap pool where you can race a 
friend or swim solo and reap the benefits 
of a great cardiovascular, full-body 
workout.  The lap pool is 12’x46’, has 
a water depth range from 3’-6” to 4’-6” 
and contains 17,500 gallons of water, 
making it the perfect place to practice 

your breaststroke, 
backstroke, 
walking or other 
rehabilitation 
needs.  

Pool 
temperature was 
an important 
consideration 
in determining 
the operation of 
our new Aquatic 
Center - -The 
Aquatic Exercise 
Association 
recommends a 

water temperature for older people 
between 83°- 86° for moderate to 
high intensity and 86°- 88° for low 
intensity water exercise.  We are 
dedicated to assuring your aquatic 
experience will be a temperate one.

Of course, the health benefits from 
water activities is well known, but we 
took an additional step by designing 
a large spa for your relaxing pleasure.  
Studies show spas increase circulation 
helping people with arthritis have 
better movement and less pain in the 
joints, provides better sleep, offers 
stress and knee or back pain relief, to 
name a few.  During the design phase, 
considering the benefits of a spa for our 
community became quickly apparent.  
Beyond the lap pool you will find a 
12’x12’ square, 3’3” deep spa.  The 
spa includes 14 2hp jets and holds 
2600 gallons of water. Recommended 
water temperature is 102°-103°.

Providing natural light and a 
connection to the outdoors was an 
important design element for a pleasant 
experience.  In our facility, you will 
find many energy efficient windows 
throughout the entire pool area, providing 
lots of natural light.  All the walls and 
ceiling are painted a light color as 
reflected light is more pleasing to the eye.

LED lighting is used throughout, 
projecting much less heat while being 
energy efficient, with a longer lifespan 
than their traditional counterparts.  
The level of humidity in our facility is 
estimated to be about 60-65%, as 
are chlorine vapors, which accelerate 
corrosion of materials.  The basic 
configuration of pools tends to make 
lighting systems maintenance a 
difficult and costly job.  For these 
reasons their durability is a key

continued next page
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Brad Wyatt
503-381-6239

Bjw71445@aol.com

Elaine Gelfand 
971-246-1584 

elaine@prestigeproperties.net.

Ed Milford
503-730-4215
emilfo@aol.com

Joe Salmonese
503-709-2354

brokerjoe@comcast.net

Eric Kvernland
503-292-8069

eric@prestigeproperties.net

Nancy Armour
503-539-1303

EXPERIENCE COUNTS!
Over 30 Years in King City
We specialize in King City, Summerfield and 
the surrounding 55+ communities. Put the 

“A” team to work selling your home now. Our 
proven marketing formula will sell your home 

quickly and painlessly for more money.

Call us at 503-639-7220
View all local listings at 

www.prestigeproperties.net
• Open Daily •

continued from previous page
factor in the low maintenance of LED 
lighting systems, especially in a costly 
environment such as an indoor pool.

Battery powered backup lighting 
has also been installed, which will 
automatically turn on if power is 
compromised in the building.

Ceiling height was given a lot of 
consideration during the design phase.  
Often spaces are designed with ceilings 
that are too low. The rooms may support 
their intended functions but combined 
with large floor space can leave the space 
feeling like a tunnel.  Our pool room 
boasts 12’- 6” ceiling heights resulting 
in an open, spacious and airy feel.

Generally, the air temperature is 
set to 4°-5° higher than the water 
temperature.  However, once the water 
temperature is set above 85°, then the 
air temperature tends to be just a degree 
or so above the water temperature.  
When swimmers complain about the 
air being too cold, it is typically due to 
air passing over their wet skin.  Keep 
in mind that air needs to pass over the 
water’s surface to help rid the space 
of chloramines, which can affect those 
with breathing problems.  While the UV 
system will help eliminate those pesky 
chloramines, the air still needs to move.

Deck drains have been added around 
the perimeter of all the pools which will 
be instrumental in avoiding contaminated 
water from reentering the pools.

Each of the pools include an 
ultraviolet (UV) system for water 
sanitization and purification to control 
bacteria. UV systems utilize a cutting-
edge, non-chemical process that 
uses light rays to sanitize the water.  

Adjacent to the spa is the equipment 
and mechanical room, which is only 
accessible to the maintenance staff.  
Equipment in the mechanical room 
automatically tests and sanitizes the 

water, although the staff is still required 
by State law to manually test the water 
each day and add chemicals by hand 
if needed.  Chemicals are stored in the 
outdoor storage room and can only 
be accessed by maintenance staff.

Studies indicate that the systems 
incorporated into the pool area, from 
lighting to acoustics to indoor air quality, 
can be difficult to control.  Since HVAC 
comprises 40 percent of all carbon 
emissions, incorporating the most 
efficient heating, ventilation and air 
conditioning systems, along with efficient 
operations and scheduled maintenance of 
such systems, reduces carbon footprint. 
Our Aquatic Center has a Seresco 
Dehumidifier providing 24-7 monitoring 
of critical functions and optimal system 
performance.  
The controls 
are specifically 
designed to 
control swimming 
pool environment 
conditions 
including humidity, 
pool water 
heating and air 
conditioning.  
Our equipment 
includes a 
recirculating 
system that 
recirculates heat 

back into the water reducing the amount 
of gas needed to heat the pools.

Older adults are leading more active 
lifestyles these days, and they are 
interested in facilities that support their 
wellness goals.  Our indoor aquatic 
center is an important feature that will 
reach far into the future of our nice 
community.  This is an exciting time as 
our new Aquatic Center will be opening 
very soon and I know you are all looking 
forward to jumping into the pools or spa 
with a group of like-purposed friends 
for a fun and social experience.    

 
Sandi Fuhrman is a member of the pool construction 
committee and employed by a construction company 

managing commercial, civil, storm water and 
environmental construction services.
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April Monthly Musical
Submitted by Shirley Frank

On Sunday, April 8 at 2:00 p.m., 
the Monthly Musical is pleased to 
present Cliff Jetton and his brass 
ensemble at the King City Civic 
Association Clubhouse. For 10 
years this group has been delighting 
audiences with an upbeat, happy 
sound that is certain to bring smiles 
and tapping toes. The band features 
horn player Cliff Jetton who moved 
to Portland in the early 80’s from 
San Jose, California, for what was 
supposed to be a few quick years of 
college. Somehow, Oregon (and one 
of Oregon’s lovely ladies) claimed him 
for good and he is now a permanent 
member of both the state and its 
burgeoning music scene. You might 
remember this group from years 
past when they teamed up with Gil 
Reynolds and his group to play for us. 
Cliff is joined by guitarists Phil Levine 
and Greg McCarty as well as violinist 
Nate Baker. Their selections will 
include the French Gypsy Jazz style, 
as well as recognizable American 

swing tunes that they have 
adapted to their sound. 

Gypsy Jazz is a music 
style that developed 
in Paris in the 1930’s 
and 40’s. A gypsy jazz 
ensemble is typically 
built around two acoustic 
guitar players who are 
then joined by other 
instruments. (Drums 
are rare in this style, 
and it’s the rhythm guitarist who 
drives the beat.) This group has 
been delivering hot acoustic jazz all 
around town for over a decade. The 
combination of guitars, violin, horns, 
bass, and vocals add that musical 
something extra that’ll keep you 
swinging ‘til the cows come home. 

Our thanks go to KCCA and 
Columbia State Bank for their 
continued sponsorship of these 
musical interludes, as well as to 
NW Senior Resources for providing 
refreshments following the concert. 
Raffle tickets will be available at 
the door for $1 for a chance to win 

cash prizes and April birthdays and 
anniversaries will be acknowledged. 
We look forward to seeing old and 
new friends for what promises to be 
a new and exciting performance.

Monthly Musicals are Proudly Sponsored by:

Special Presentation
How to Save Money at 
the Dentist & at Home

Dental Tips and Best Practices 
to Keep Your Mouth Healthy

KCCA residents and friends 
are invited to attend a free 
presentation from 10:30 a.m. - 
12:00 on Wednesday, April 18, 
2018 in the KCCA Clubhouse’s 
Multi-Purpose Room. 

Topics of Discussion: 
• How to save money 

at the dentist
• The impact of diet and 

medications on your teeth
• Replacing missing teeth
• Best practices: what 

to use at home

The speaker will be Dr. Scott 
T. Simpson, DMD, from Appletree 
Dentistry. Snacks will be provided 
and there will be a Q&A session 
after his presentation. Please 
RSVP to the KCCA Office by April 
16 by calling 503-639-6565.

Join us for a free presentation  

Save Money at the Dentist: 
Dental Tips and Best Practices to Keep Your Mouth Healthy

Compassionate and Conservative Dental Care
We accept most dental insurances • Welcoming new patients!

Dr. Scott T. Simpson 
has over 13 years of 

dental experience and 
maintains a conservative 
approach to patient care. 

April 18th • 10:30 AM - 12:00 PM 
At the King City Clubhouse

refreshments will be served.

• Examinations & Cleanings   • Crowns & Bridges 
• Dentures & Partial Dentures   • Dental Implant Restorations

sponsored by:

16035 SW Pacific Hwy • King City • 503-620-2185
www.AppletreeDentistry.net



KCCA Newsletter – April 2018 7 

Call today to schedule service
Mention you’re a King City Resident!

(503) 624-6136
www.davesgaragedoors.com
CCB# 107970

Our stocked vans ensure 
your service is completed 

on time, the first time.

This Doctor Makes Housecalls!

Love Photography? Looking for 
others who share your interest?  
Submitted by Dick Wiggers

For almost fifty years, the King 
City Camera Club (KCCC) has been 
meeting from September through May 
to provide local photographers the 
opportunity to show their work and 
to improve their skills. Meetings are 
held on the 2nd and 3rd Mondays of 
each month at the KCCA Clubhouse 
(15245 SW 116th Ave) at 7:30 pm.  The 
2nd Monday is Competition Night. 
Members show both printed images 
and/or projected images. These images 
are judged and critiqued, providing  
photographers with an opportunity 
to get an independent review of their 
work coupled with comments to guide 
them toward taking better pictures. 

Program Night is held on the 3rd 
Monday of each month. This usually 
involves a person or group from outside 
the club making a presentation.  We are 
fortunate to have the following two more 
outstanding photographers coming 
soon:  Gary Randall, an award winning 

NW photographer, 
writer, and 
adventurer, on 
March 19; and, 
Ben Canales, 
a Grand Prize 
winner of National 
Geographic Traveler 
Photo Contest, on 
April 16.  You can 
learn more about 
each of these 
photographers 
by visiting 
their websites.  
Guests are 
always welcome.

Picture takers of all skill levels 
are encouraged to participate in our 
club.  Photographing is more in the eye 
of the photographer than it is in the 
equipment. A smart phone user can 
often take better pictures than the user 
of an expensive DSLR camera. Newer 
photographers will have the opportunity 
to learn by observing the work of others, 

some of them professional.  Who knows, 
maybe the newer photographer can 
show the “old hand” a new trick or two.

You are welcome to come to the 
club meetings as a visitor to check us 
out.  We hope to see you at a meeting 
soon.  To learn more and view the 
work of our members, visit our new 
website:   (https://sites.google.com/
view/king-city-camera-club/home).

“Tidal Explosion” – Cape Disappointment
Photo by Su Zhou, King City..

King City Ride 
Connection Shuttle
Submitted by  Ginny Jones 

Hop on the King City shuttle 
anywhere and request a pick-
up for local destinations within 
shopping conveniences.   Just 
signal the driver when you see 
them coming and a little wave 
with a smile will do the trick.  
Just call the Ride Connection at 
503-226-0700 to make a request. 
Call anytime up to one business 
day before the trip.  There is no 
cost for the shuttle, although 
donations are happily accepted.
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12:00pm CH Yoga
1:00pm AC Poker
1:10pm CH Zumba Gold Dance 
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm CH Green - Lawn Bowling
2:00pm CH KC Music Club
7:30pm CH Camera Club - Programs Night

9:30am CC Travel Club Board Mtg
12:00pm CH Yoga
1:00pm AC Poker
1:00pm MP Bunco
1:10pm CH Zumba Gold Dance 
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm CH Green - Lawn Bowling
2:00pm CH KC Music Club
6:30pm MR Mexican Train
6:30pm AC Woodshop Club
7:00pm CH Camera Club - Competition Night

12:00pm CH Yoga
1:00pm AC Poker
1:10pm CH Zumba Gold Dance 
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm CH Green - Lawn Bowling
2:00pm MR Finance Committee Meeting
2:00pm CH KC Music Club
7:00pm CH Camera Club: Show & Share 

Night

12:00pm CH Yoga
1:00pm AC Poker
1:10pm CH Zumba Gold Dance 
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm CH Green - Lawn Bowling
2:00pm CH KC Music Club
2:00pm MR Elections Committee Meeting

9:00am AC Ceramics 
9:15am CH Fitness and Fun
12:30pm MR Ladies Bridge
12:30pm CC Duplicate Bridge
12:45pm MP Cribbage Club
5:45pm MP Pinochle
7:00pm CH TV Quilt Guild

9:00am AC Ceramics 
9:15am CH Fitness and Fun
10:00am MP Republican Women 

Discussion Group
12:30pm MR Ladies Bridge
12:30pm CC Duplicate Bridge
12:45pm MP Cribbage Club
2:00pm CH Elections Committee Meeting  

in Banquet Room
5:45pm MP Pinochle
6:30pm CH Board of Directors Meeting

9:00am AC Ceramics 
9:15am CH Fitness and Fun
12:15pm CH AARP Driver’s Safety 

Course
12:30pm MR Ladies Bridge
12:30pm CC Duplicate Bridge
12:45pm MP Cribbage Club
5:00pm CH Lounge - Neighbor Gathering
5:45pm MP Pinochle
6:30pm CH Annual Members Meeting

 

10:00am AC Computer Club
10:00am CH Tai Chi
10:30am MP Saving Money on 

Dental Care
12:00pm MR Women’s Golf Bridge
12:00pm CC Quilters
12:15pm MP Afternoon Pinochle Club
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm CH Green - Lawn Bowling
6:00pm CH Tualatin Valley Quilt Guild
6:30pm CH Yoga

10:00am CH Tai Chi
12:00pm CC Quilters
12:00pm MR Women’s Golf Bridge
12:15pm MP Afternoon Pinochle Club
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm CH Green - Lawn Bowling
6:00pm CH SW Corridor Republicans Club
6:30pm MP Yoga

10:00am CH Tai Chi
12:00pm MR Women’s Golf Bridge
12:15pm MP Afternoon Pinochle 

Club
12:15pm CH AARP Driver’s Safety Course - 

Second Day
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm CC Bunco Babes
1:30pm CH Green - Lawn Bowling
6:30pm MR Royal Gardens HOA Monthly 

Board Meeting
6:30pm CH Yoga
6:30pm CH Lounge - Community Meeting

 

7:00am CC Private 
Event

9:00am CH Private 
Event

9:30am CH Bread Delivery
7:00pm MP Interfaith Devotion

8:00am MR Lawn 
Bowling 
Club 
Meeting

9:30am CH Bread Delivery
2:00pm CH Monthly Musical 

Performance
7:00pm MP Interfaith Devotion

9:30am CH Bread 
Delivery 

11:00am CC Private 
Event

1:00pm CH Lounge - First 
Sunday

7:00pm MP Interfaith Devotion

9:30am CH Bread 
Delivery

10:00am CH Private 
Event

7:00pm MP Interfaith Devotion

9:30am CH Bread 
Delivery

7:00pm MP Interfaith 
Devotion

9:00am AC Ceramics 
9:15am CH Fitness and Fun
12:30pm MR Ladies Bridge
12:30pm CC Duplicate Bridge
12:45pm MP Cribbage Club
5:45pm MP Pinochle
7:00pm MR TV Quilt Guild Board Mtg.

8:30am MR Lions Board Meeting
10:00am MR LARC Committee 

Meeting
12:00pm CH Yoga
1:00pm AC Poker
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm CH Green - Lawn Bowling
1:30pm MR Mexican Train
2:00pm CH KC Music Club Performance
6:00pm CH Bingo
7:00pm CC Camera Club Board Mtg
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 KCCA ACTIVITIES CALENDAR - APRIL 2018
 Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

OFFICE CLOSED TODAY
8:00am MR Men’s Golf Board 

Meeting
10:00am CH Tai Chi
11:30am CH Ladies Golf Sack Luncheon
12:00pm MR Women’s Golf Bridge
12:15pm MP Afternoon Pinochle Club
1:00pm CC KC Royalty Red Hats
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm CH Green - Lawn Bowling
6:30pm CH Yoga
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10:00am AC Computer Club
10:00am CH Tai Chi
10:30am MP Saving Money on 

Dental Care
12:00pm MR Women’s Golf Bridge
12:00pm CC Quilters
12:15pm MP Afternoon Pinochle Club
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm CH Green - Lawn Bowling
6:00pm CH Tualatin Valley Quilt Guild
6:30pm CH Yoga

10:00am CH Tai Chi
12:00pm CC Quilters
12:00pm MR Women’s Golf Bridge
12:15pm MP Afternoon Pinochle Club
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm CH Green - Lawn Bowling
6:00pm CH SW Corridor Republicans Club
6:30pm MP Yoga

10:00am CH Tai Chi
12:00pm MR Women’s Golf Bridge
12:15pm MP Afternoon Pinochle 

Club
12:15pm CH AARP Driver’s Safety Course - 

Second Day
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm CC Bunco Babes
1:30pm CH Green - Lawn Bowling
6:30pm MR Royal Gardens HOA Monthly 

Board Meeting
6:30pm CH Yoga
6:30pm CH Lounge - Community Meeting

 May 2018
S M T W T F S

1 2 3 4 5
6 7 8 9 10 11 12
13 14 15 16 17 18 19
20 21 22 23 24 25 26
27 28 29 30 31

March 2018
S M T W T F S

1 2 3
4 5 6 7 8 9 10
11 12 13 14 15 16 17
18 19 20 21 22 23 24
25 26 27 28 29 30 31

 KCCA ACTIVITIES CALENDAR - APRIL 2018
 Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

9:00am AC Ceramics 
9:00am MP Knitting Group
9:15am CH Fitness and Fun
9:45am CC T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am MR King City Bible Study
11:00am CH Line Dancing
1:00pm MP Artists’ Guild
2:00pm MR Phase 10 Cards
2:00pm CH Indoor Bowling (Lawn Bowling 

Club)
6:00pm CH Bingo
6:00pm AC Poker

9:00am AC Ceramics 
9:00am MP Knitting Group
9:15am CH Fitness and Fun
9:45am CC T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am MR King City Bible Study
11:00am CH Line Dancing
1:00pm MP Artists’ Guild
2:00pm MR Phase 10 Cards
2:00pm CH Indoor Bowling  

(Lawn Bowling Club)
6:00pm AC Poker
6:30pm CH Garden Villa Board Meeting

9:00am AC Ceramics 
9:00am MP Knitting Group
9:15am CH Fitness and Fun
9:45am CC T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am MR King City Bible Study
11:00am CH Line Dancing
1:00pm MP Artists’ Guild
2:00pm MR Phase 10 Cards
2:00pm CH Indoor Bowling (Lawn Bowling 

Club)
5:00pm CH Lounge - Community/Candidate 

Meeting
6:00pm AC Poker

 

8:00am CC PCC & Board of 
Directors Meeting

10:00am CH Tai Chi
10:00am CC Mah Jongg Club
10:00am MR Bible Study: Book of Mark
10:00am MP Imperial Court Condo  

Board Mtg
12:00pm CH Yoga
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
2:00pm CH Lounge - Movie Time
6:30pm MR Canasta

8:00am CC PCC & Board of 
Directors Meeting

10:00am CH Tai Chi
10:00am CC Mah Jongg Club
10:00am MR Bible Study: Book of Mark
12:00pm CH Yoga
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
6:30pm MR Canasta

8:00am CC PCC & Board of 
Directors Meeting

10:00am CH Tai Chi
10:00am CC Mah Jongg Club
10:00am MR Bible Study: Book of Mark
12:00pm CH Yoga
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
6:30pm MR Canasta

 

10:00am AC Computer 
Club

10:00am CH Private 
Event

1:30pm CH Green - Lawn 
Bowling

5:00pm CC Sip & Sup

9:00am MP Stitch-
crafters 
Club 
Meeting

10:00am AC Computer Club
1:30pm CH Green - Lawn 

Bowling
6:30pm CC Polish Poker

10:00am AC Com-
puter 
Club

1:30pm CH Green - 
Lawn Bowling

 

8:00am CC PCC & Board of 
Directors Meeting

10:00am CH Tai Chi
10:00am CC Mah Jongg Club
10:00am MR Bible Study: Book of Mark
10:00am MP Hello Neighbors Committee 

Meeting
12:00pm CH Yoga
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
2:00pm CH Lounge - Movie Time
6:30pm MR Canasta
6:30pm MP First Friday Bridge

7:00am CH Men’s Golf Opening 
Breakfast

9:00am CH Lounge - Coffee with a 
Board Director

9:00am AC Ceramics 
9:00am MP Knitting Group
9:15am CH Fitness and Fun
9:45am CC T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am MR King City Bible Study
10:30am CH OREA 
1:00pm MP Artists’ Guild
1:00pm MR Greens Committee Meeting
2:00pm MR Phase 10 Cards
2:00pm CH Indoor Bowling (Lawn Bowling Club)
6:00pm AC Poker
7:00pm CH Democrats Club

OFFICE CLOSED TODAY
8:00am MR Men’s Golf Board 

Meeting
10:00am CH Tai Chi
11:30am CH Ladies Golf Sack Luncheon
12:00pm MR Women’s Golf Bridge
12:15pm MP Afternoon Pinochle Club
1:00pm CC KC Royalty Red Hats
1:15pm SB Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm CH Green - Lawn Bowling
6:30pm CH Yoga

8:00am MR Lawn 
Bowling 
Club 
Meeting

10:00am AC Computer Club
1:30pm CH Green - Lawn 

Bowling

Room Codes:
AC = Arts & Crafts Building 
BoD = Board of Directors 
CC = Crown Center 
CH = Clubhouse 
MP = Multi-Purpose 
MR = Meeting Room

7

14

21

28

6

13

20

27

5

12

19

26

11

18

25

2

4
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SW Corridor Republicans
Submitted by Billie Reynolds

Don’t miss the April 11 
meeting when Washington 
County Commissioner, 
Bob Terry will spend 
time explaining why our 
county remains in the 
black when most 
are seeing red ink. 
A businessman, 
volunteer, 
former President 
of Hillsboro 
Chamber of 
Commerce, 
founder 
of the OR 
International 
Airshow, and so much 
more, Bob brings 
expertise and experience 
to this critical group 
of commissioners.

Bob has served with 
groups for clean water, 
roads, veteran services, 
metro policy and public 
health, hence his ability to 
help Washington County 

fulfill its people’s needs.
Candidates running 

for office will speak, Tracy 
will update the Wash Co. 
Rep . Club activities, and 
Lauri and Jeff will update 

activities for 
election of 
candidates.

Come at 
6:30 to enjoy 
sandwiches 
and cookies 
and meet 
fellow caring 
citizens 
who want 

to improve and retain 
fundamental values and 
environments for our 
children and grandchildren. 
Speakers begin at 7:00 
p.m. at the King City Civic 
Association Clubhouse 
located at 15452 SW 
116th St, King City, OR.  
Questions?  Call 503,639-
7452 or 503-639-6545.

Candidates to Meet with Voters
Submitted by Janet Ference

We welcome several 
candidates for local and 
state office to speak at the 
East Washington County 
Democrats meeting this 
month. At 
this informal 
gathering, 
voters will 
have an 
opportunity to 
ask questions 
and get 
acquainted 
with these 
hopefuls who 
are running 
in the May primary election.

Kevin Barton currently 
serves as Chief Deputy 
District Attorney, and he is 
seeking to replace retiring 
DA Bob Hermann. 

Attorney Steve Burke is 
running against incumbent 
D. Charles Bailey for 
Judge in Washington 
County Circuit Court, 20th 

District, Position 6.
Rachel Prusak, a Nurse 

Practitioner and healthcare 
advocate, is running for 
Oregon House District 

37, against 
incumbent 
Representative 
Julie Parrish.

Ryan 
Spiker is a 
military veteran 
and healthcare 
administrator, 
and he is 
challenging 
Representative 

Richard Vial in Oregon 
House District 26.

Please join us at this 
free event on Thursday, 
April 5, 2018, at the KCCA 
Clubhouse, located at 
15245 SW 116th Avenue 
in King City. Socializing 
begins at 6:30p.m., and 
the program starts at 
7p.m.  All are welcome.
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Interactive 
Museum of Gaming 

and Puzzlery 
Thousands of Games!

A Cozy Place to Play
15607 SW 116th Ave. 

503-968-9998 
in back of King City Plaza

Your first visit is FREE 
if you mention this ad!

King City 
Music Club
Submitted by Lynn Turner

The King City Music Club program 
provided a range of solo selections  
at their performance on March 5, 
from traditional Irish tunes to 
romantic ballads. A surprise guest, 
Shirley Frank, sang a really funny 
song.  Malcolm Bruce on saxophone 
is now back full time. He joined 
Muriel Dresser on piano for a duet 
of “Perhaps, Perhaps, Perhaps.” 
Four chorus numbers, a harmonica 
and tin pipe duet, and even a little 
tap-dancing rounded out the show.

The next monthly performance 
will be April 2 at 2:00 p.m. at the King 
City Civic Association Clubhouse 
located at 15245 SW 116th Avenue. 
Spring will be warmly welcomed.

The Music Club welcomes new 
members.  Rehearsals are held every 
Monday at 2:00 p.m. at the KCCA 
Clubhouse.  No auditions required. 
For more information call President 
Muriel Dresser, 503-684-3978.

Spring is in the air, with some great 
free movies returning to the 1st 
and 3rd Friday’s of the month.  Free 
popcorn at all movies, just bring your drink and join 
the “Movie Time” gang.  Questions? 503-914-5568

April 6th – Friday 2p – Free movie

“BLADE RUNNER 2049”
RATED: R | 164MIN 
2017 | CRIME THRILLER

Thirty years after the events of the first film, 
a new blade runner, LAPD Officer K (Ryan 
Gosling), unearths a long buried secret 
that has the potential to plunge what’s left 
of society into chaos. K’s discovery leads 

him on a quest to find Rick Deckard (Harrison Ford), a former 
LAPD blade runner who has been missing for 30 years. 

April 20th – Friday 2p – Free movie

“WONDER”
RATED: PG | 114MIN 
2017 | DRAMA FAMILY

Julia Roberts, Owen Wilson, and Jacob 
Tremblay star in an inspiring story of a loving 
family whose son, born with facial differences, 
enters a mainstream school for the first time. 

Sponsored by: Elaine Simms of Ken Miller and Assoc.

“MOVIE TIME” 
 Matinée
 Submitted by:  Ginny Jones
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King City Artists’ Guild
Submitted by Lynn Wolfe

On February 22 we played 
hooky from our painting for an 
afternoon of  the game Trivial 
Pursuit.  This was my idea 
to celebrate seven years 
to the date that I moved 
into King City.  There 
were eight of us on two 
teams, getting schooled 
in all the questions and 
answers of the game.  It was a lot 
of fun and everyone seemed to 
enjoy this light-hearted diversion. 

Coming up we are planning to 
participate in a few shows:  The 
Unity Church of Beaverton wants 
to show some of our art in May; 
Laurie Svec is showing work at 
the Village Gallery of the Arts (next 
to Cedar Hills Library).  This club 
is also having an Art Challenge 
on 6” canvases.   The King City 
Senior Village will be showing art 
created by students of Laurie Svec 
and Diane Tyhurst and artwork 
by our members as well in May.  

Laurie has  artwork inside Sherrie‘s 
Jewelry in Tigard.  This shop would 
like to have our artists’ artwork in 
3-month rotation starting in June.  

Our theme for March was 
“Imaginary Beings” in the 
clubhouse living room.  I 
hope you get a chance 
to see this unusual house 

exhibit which will be up 
through April.  Some of 

our members are also painting 
still lifes to hang in April through 
May.  For summer, our theme is 
inspirations from travel around 
the world:  paths & trails, barns & 
sheds, other scenic inspirations.

Our artwork is on display 
in the Clubhouse living room 
and is often updated with new 
pieces as the artists finish them.  
Please come often to view them 
and leave feedback for us.

If you would like to learn more 
about who we are and what we 
do, please come to visit us on any 
Thursday at 1 pm in the Multi-
Purpose room in the Clubhouse.

Shuffleboard News
Submitted by Jack Croll

Not a whole lot new to talk about this 
month, but we have been enjoying the 
participation of our new members.  We 
really want to attract people to use the 
wonderful facility we have here in King 
City.  At the spring meeting on March 14, 
we discussed a couple of fun activities 
to do just that – attract new members. 

 Although no dates have been set, we 
intend to have a shuffleboard  tournament 
with a variety of categories for competition 
-  novice, singles, doubles with variations so 
that, from “newbies” to well seasoned (old?) 
players, everyone can compete and have fun.

We also will have a “come meet us and 
eat” barbecue that will probably be in lieu of 
our summer meeting in early June.  Hopefully 
by bribing people to come and see what we’re 
all about, they will see how much fun playing 
shuffleboard can be.  We would love to see the 
club grow to the extent that we need to add 
more hours or days to our scheduled times.

This time of year we meet at the court 
at 1:15 (play begins at 1:30) Monday, 
Wednesday, and Friday.  Come by and give 
us a look.  You really might be intrigued.

Licensed & Bonded                                                                                           King City  

Norm will buy your car!
Isn’t CONVENIENCE everything?  
Who has time for advertising?  

Dealerships never pay up! 
I pay more and drive to YOU!

    503-657-2927
Phone calls only, please. 

Google my number for more information!

Just call NORM, and I’ll be right there

Call

Gentog Celebrates 10th Anniversary with Open House
There is a magical place in our 

neighborhood called Gentog.  The name 
stands for “Generations 
Together”.  As Oregon’s first 
intergenerational daycare, 
Gentog is a standout in 
both the childcare and senior care.

Their two programs are complete and 
wonderful in and of themselves.  Gentog 
children enjoy a full day of learning and 
playing in classes geared to their age and 
abilities.  The seniors enjoy a full day of 
socializing and enjoying activities geared 

to their cognitive and physical abilities.  
Two or three times a day, a small group 

of children and a small 
group of seniors gather in 
the family room to enjoy 20 
minutes together playing, 

singing, reading, exercising, or crafting.  
Those minutes are golden and special.  
At the end of the allotted time, they 
each return to their own spaces.  

Gentog offers our community a 
wonderful place to volunteer.  If you 
would like to share your love of music 

or crafts, they would love to have you 
join them.  If you’d like to bring a prayer 
circle or would like to teach Tai Chi or 
Yoga to an eager group of children and 
seniors, this is your place.  If you’d like 
to just sit and help someone to play 
dominoes or cards, there is chair waiting 
for you.  If you’d like to read to children, 
they always have some eager listeners!  

Gentog will celebrate their 10th 
anniversary in April with an Open House on 
Friday, April 27.  Everyone in the community 
is welcome to stop in between 2 and 4 pm.
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Summerfield Travel Club Update
Submitted by Les Schuller, Co-Chair, 
Summerfield Travel Club 

King City residents are invited to 
participate in two Collette tours co-
sponsored by the Summerfield Travel Club.

The first tour is the Albuquerque Balloon 
Fiesta from Oct. 4-9, 2018. Trip details are 
on brochures posted at the bulletin board at 
the King City Civic Association Clubhouse. 
The deposit deadline for this tour is April 30. 

The second tour is “America’s Music 
Cities Holiday (Memphis, Nashville and New 

Orleans) from December 7-14, 2018. 
The deposit deadline for  
the trip is on May 31, 2018.  

If brochures are not available on the 
activity board, call Les Schuller, Co-Chair, 
Summerfield Travel Club at 503-716-8216 
and he will mail you a brochure. Residents 
can bring family and friends on these tours. 
Brochure copies are also available on the 
club bulletin board at the Summerfield 
Clubhouse. Just tell the receptionist by 
the door you want to pick up a Collette 
brochure on the club bulletin board.

King City Travel Club Trip: Lan Su Chinese Garden
Submitted by Dee Schiavone 

On May 18, 2018, the King City 
Travel Club will experience a culture 
other than ours. The Club will travel to 
the Lan Su Chinese Garden in Portland. 
The Garden is one of Portland’s greatest 
treasures. Built by Chinese artisans from 
our sister city Sushau, home of China’s 
famous ancient gardens). It’s the most 
authentic Chinese garden’s outside 
of China. More than just a beautiful 
garden, Lan Su is a creative wonder, a 
powerfully inspiring experience based 
on a 2000 year old Chinese tradition 
that melds art, architecture, design 
and nature in perfect harmony. Once 
inside the garden’s walls, you’ll feel 
as if you’ve traveled through time to 
another era in a faraway world. Lan 
Su is a window into Chinese culture, 
history and a way of thinking. The 
garden always has something new 
to offer. We will have a private tour. 

There will be an early dinner at 
the Old Spaghetti Factory on the 
Waterfront. There will be three entrees; 
spaghetti with marinara sauce, baked 

lasagna with ground 
beef or chicken 
Marsala. All entrees 
come with bread, 
salad and spumoni ice 
cream for dessert.

The cost of the 
trip will be $40. The 
price will include 
transportation, dinner 
and gratuities. 

The bus will leave 
at 1:30 pm from the 
KCCA Library parking 
lot and return at approximately 7:00p.m. 
Reservations must be made no later 
than May 11, 2018. NO REFUNDS 
WILL BE MADE AFTER THE DEADLINE 
DATE. To participate in this adventure, 
you must be a KC Travel Club member 
with emergency contact information 
on file. Annual dues are $5 and are to 
be paid in a separate check from the 
cost of the trip. The checks are to be 
placed in the Travel Club slot at the 
Clubhouse Office. You must make a 
reservation BEFORE sending checks. 
If you have a care person, that person 

must pay for their space on the trip. 
At the time you make your 

reservations, please give your food 
choice to Linda Herb at 541-536-1038. 

UPCOMING TRIP TO ASHLAND. 
This is just to let you know that the 

KC Travel Club will be doing a 2 night 
3 day trip to southern Oregon on 

May 19-21, 2018. The trip will include 
admission to the Shakespeare 

Play, “Romeo and Juliet”. For more 
information regarding this trip call 

Linda Herb at 541-536-21038
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Tech News and Tips from the Computer Club
Submitted by Mark Mehall

Tech News
The big news this month is taxes. 

Yes, it is that time of year and the 
bad guys become a lot more active 
with email scams. This brand of fraud 
is called phishing and the bad guys 
will try to fool you into providing your 
personal information to file a false 
return.  Don’t take the bait. Or you 
may receive a phone call pretending 
to be from the IRS to trick you into 
paying non-existing back taxes. 
Remember, the IRS will never call 
you. If they need to contact you 
they will send a registered letter. 
Just hang up on the scammers or 
let the phone calls go to voicemail.

Tech Tip
If you have an inkjet printer, as most 

of us do, remember to print something 
once a month. You can print anything, 
an email or a document or even a test 
page or make a copy. You want to 
keep the ink flowing. If a printer sits too 

long without printing the ink can dry on 
the inkjet nozzles or worse in the tubes 
that feed the print heads.  Then the 
printer will not print even though you 
have plenty of ink left in the cartridges. 
Note, laser printers don’t have this 
issue and can sit unused for years.

Saturday Classes
The King City Computer Club 

provides a friendly and open 
environment where members can 
learn about computers, smartphones, 
tablets, digital cameras and modern 
technology at their own pace. The club 
classroom has a collection of Windows 
and Macintosh computers, printers 
and Wifi for members to use on site. 
Classes meet in the computer room 
in the Arts & Crafts / Library Building 
every Saturday at 10:00. “Walk-ins” 
are welcome. The first class is free. 
Learning is a life-long experience 
and the club provides the support 
and encouragement for members to 
effectively use modern technology. 

Note, you can bring 
your used printer 
cartridges, CDs and 
DVDs to the Arts 
and Craft building. 
As a public service, the computer 
club offers free recycling for CDs, 
DVDs and ink / laser toner cartridges. 
Please don’t throw them in the trash. 

Computer Club Topics
(Classes are at 10:00 AM Saturdays 
in the Arts & Crafts Building)

Apr.  7 -  How to Fix your 
Modem / Router

Apr. 14 - Browser Tips
Apr. 21 - Smartphones and Tablets
Apr. 28 - Staying Safe on the Internet

For more information, contact:
Marie VanderWeele, 503-624-1973
Jeanine Peyton, 503-443-1704
Ted Walling, 503-598-8067
Mark Mehall, 503-481-4188.

Visit the computer club’s website:
www.kingcitycomputer.club.

INFO@COMPASSTAXLLC.COM
(503) 579-9889

Our agents have decades of experience and 
we have two prior Federal/IRS agents.

Tax Preparation and 
State/Federal Audit 

Representation

Individuals and Small 
BusinessesYvonne Sera,

EA, LTC 36770-C

Open House at KCCA’s Library
Submitted by Carolyn Griffith 

The week of April 8 -14 is 
National Library Week. To celebrate, 
you’re invited to the second 
annual OPEN HOUSE at KCCA’s 
LIBRARY, Wednesday April 11 
from 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. The 
library is located in the Arts and 
Crafts building adjacent to the 
KCCA Clubhouse. There will be 
gifts and prizes and also a drawing 
at which one lucky attendee will 

win a special super grand prize! 
Your neighbors will be there to 
answer your questions and show 
you all the library has to offer.

 Are you interested in history, 
military, animals, or biographies? 
Do you like mysteries, romance, 
fiction, or literature? Was reading 
easy in the past, but now larger 
print is helpful? Could you use 
an audio book to make a long 
trip (or long afternoon) shorter? 
Or do you prefer to page through 
magazines? We have sections of 
all these and so much more.

 If your grandchildren are coming 
to visit and like to do something 
fun with you, pick up one of our 
many jigsaw puzzles. There’s 
also a large section of DVDs with 
a special selection for kids.

 Ask the volunteer guide about 
checkout policy (very liberal), library 
hours (24/7), and volunteering 
opportunities. We maintain a card 
catalogue of all our hardcover, large 
print, and audio books. Books new 
or special to us are highlighted. 

 KCCA’s library is growing, 
tended lovingly by many volunteers. 
New carpeting and other amenities 
have added to its comfort 
and beauty. We are initiating a 
section of paperback books, 
“Neighbors’ Choice,” featuring 
books recommended by KCCA’s 
many readers. Another collection 
will feature “Classic” paperbacks 
that have often been read and 
have withstood the test of time. 

 KCCA should be very proud of its 
excellent library. It is staffed entirely 
by volunteers. All paperbacks, DVDs, 
magazines, and puzzles have been 
donated to the library, as have many 
of the hardback and audio books. 
Donated books that duplicate ones 
currently in our inventory are given 
to the VA hospital or Union Gospel 
Mission, or are available to library 
patrons for a modest donation of 
$1.00. Questions, comments and 
suggestions are always welcome.

 So please check out the 
OPEN HOUSE at KCCA’s Library, 
Wednesday, April 11! Learn 
about all the new and exciting 
changes. And maybe be a winner!

Special amenity 
of our community



KCCA Newsletter – April 2018 15 

Election Committee
Submitted by Marty Williams, Chair

Change is difficult!  As a 
community, we need to not be 
hampered by the trust issues 
surrounding our past. Building trust 
will take effort and energy 
and may be slow, however, 
if we don’t move forward we 
are standing still and stuck, or 
even falling backward.  

Your Election 
Committee is sharing 
and reflecting 
considerably, with 
thought, concern, 
and sensitivity 
about the pros and 
cons of online, 
phone voting, and 
the voting process 

taking into consideration:   
•  Financial issues
•  Security
•  Education
•  Social interaction

•  Accessibility 
The hope is that every 

owner and resident member 
of KCCA will vote this 
year. It is critical to 

safeguard the integrity of 
the voting process.

The election committee 
will work hard to be sure 

the process is clear, 
easy, secure and 
accessible for all. 

Watch for 
voting details in the 

May Newsletter.

King City 
Knitters and 
Crocheters
Submitted by Dee Schiavone 

King City Knitters and Crocheters 
has been a continuously operating 
group of caring people since 1969. 
They share their talents with people 
in need. The NW Pilot Project is a 
501 (c) (3) non-profit organization. It 
is a safety net for people ages 55 and 
older who are experiencing a housing 
crisis. A wide range of interventions 
support this age group. The heart of 
their work is working with very low 
income people, often below $1200 
a month, and actually more often 
at about $800 or less. They most 
specifically work with people in the 
age ranges between 55 to 65, but 
also their services are available to 
anyone who still can and want to live 
independently at whatever age. The 
Knit/Crochet group donates hats, 
gloves, scarves and other items to 
this worthy cause.

Other groups that benefit from the 
Knit/Crochet group are The Caring 
Closet for families and children, 
the VA Hospital Volunteers receive 
about 10 afghans every 2-3 months. 
Legacy Meridian Park Medical Center 
receives baby hats, adult hats and 
other items.

If you are one who likes to give 
of yourself, please come join us. The 
group does not give lessons but will 
help where needed. You do NOT need 
to be an experienced needle crafter. 
Simple items are received gratefully.

You may call Yvonne Wagner at 
503-639-9440 for further information.

Pinochle Scores
The King City Tuesday Night 

Pinochle Club reports the following 
winners for the month of February:

Feb 6: Lawrence Stover -  19270,  
Nancy Shade and Maureen 
Kelly - 17700

Feb 13: Anna Lunsford - 8470,  
Ruby Miller - 8120; 

Feb. 27: Dee Moser - 7840, 
Pearl Underwood - 7740

This group meets every Tuesday 
night at 5:45 p.m. in the King City 
Clubhouse multi-purpose room with 
play starting at 6:00 p.m.  All players 
are welcome. You do not need e a 
resident of King City and you don’t need 
a partner  For more information, call 
Betty Vanderpool at 503-639-1753.

The King City Wednesday 
Afternoon Pinochle Club 
announces the following high 
scores for the month of February:

Feb. 7: Jo Ellen Cleary - 10280, 
Harriet Holmes - 9940;

Feb. 14: Harriet Holmes - 9450, 
Marietta Davis - 8870

Feb. 21: Marilyn Herrold - 
8930, Judy Flack - 8740;

Feb. 28: Pam Lewis - 10180, 
Marilyn Herrold - 7770

  The Wednesday afternoon 
pinochle club meets every Wednesday 
at 12:15 p.m. in the King City club 
house multi-purpose room and play 
begins at 12:30. If you are looking for a 
fun-filled afternoon of cards, come and 
join the group. For more information, 
call Belle Wilder at 503-598-0278.

King City Tuesday Afternoon Cribbage Club
Submitted by Jack Croll

Do you 
play cribbage?  

We’re looking 
for players 
who enjoy the 
game to join 

our Tuesday 
afternoon club.  

We play six games of three or four 
handed cribbage.  We meet at 12:45 pm 
in the Clubhouse Multi-Purpose Room.  
Play begins promptly at 1:00.  You do not 
need to be a King City resident to play. 

For more information call 
Jack Croll at 503-747-2766 or 
Bev Kirk at 503-598-9414.

Following are the winners 
for the month of February:

Feb. 6 : 1st - Joe Gamiao 
 2nd - Sandy Patton 
 3rd - Blair Wyatt

Feb. 13 : 1st - Wayne Anderson 
 2nd - Glen Loaiza 
 3rd - (tie) Connie Schwartz 
  and Gary Curtis

Feb. 20 : Weather cancellation 

Feb. 27: 1st - Glen Loaiza 
 2nd - Bill Eynart 
 3rd - Julian Rodriguez 
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EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY
ROUTE SERVICING: Commercial Fragrancing Diffusers

Requirements:
• 1 day per week
• Clean driving record
• Reliable transportation
• Must enjoy human interaction

Physical Requirements:
• Walk short distances
• Lift 15 lbs into car
• Reach overhead
• “Take a knee” and get back up again
• Comfortable on a step stool

TRAINING 
PROVIDED!

 

Bryce, Zion, & the Grand Canyon 

Included: 
 Motor-coach to/from PDX 
 OregonWest Tour Director 
 Airfare to Phoenix & from Las Vegas 
 5 breakfasts, 4 lunches, 3 dinners 
 6 nights lodging  
 Deluxe motor-coach on tour  
 Admission and tours  
 All guide and driver gratuities 
 
(503) 585-3979  (800) 333-0774  www.orwest.com 


